MINUTES OF MEETING

OF THE 

DEL MONTE BEACH NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION

March 18, 2023
A meeting of the Del Monte Beach Neighborhood Association was held at 2:00 pm outside of the Bay View School, and approximate 30 people attended.  Delicious lunch snacks and drinks provided by Karen Barry and Gerry Swisher were enjoyed by all.
The meeting was called to order by President Joe Fogel at 2:35 pm.  He introduced the Officers of the Association and the Block Chairs.

Dr. Fogel stated that approximately 25 people worked on cleanup of the neighborhood this morning and did a great job.  John Hughes provided succulents to be planted down Surf and up Beach Way.

Treasurer Larry Gamble stated that out of 200-255 homes in our area there are approximately 80 Association members.  The balance of Association funds on hand is $8,522.26.

Dr. Fogel asked Vice President Marian Deering to explain that having approximately $8,500 in the bank is unusual and came about because of the inability to get together during Covid.  She stated that now is the time to heal and make our neighborhood more neighborly.  She told us that our By-Laws, which were set up in 1971, limit the amount of money to be spent on one item to $200.  This now is unrealistic and a change would have to be agreed to by a quorum of members.  
Elmano Costa moved that the amount be changed to up to $1,000, Gerry Swisher seconded, and the motion passed unanimously.
There was discussion regarding having a block party in August or September of this year and some ideas were set forth:  potluck, grilling with potluck sides, and/or charging a small fee.
Marian stated that even though we have a Neighborhood Watch sign there is no Neighborhood Watch.  It was discontinued due to danger of citizens approaching criminals.  It is ok to keep the sign and would be a good idea to exchange phone numbers and other means of contacting neighbors.
Jayme Fields, who is in charge of NIP, spoke about cameras at our entrance and exit, which will mainly show cars and license plates.  They will only be looked at when something goes wrong.  She is confident that they will be installed soon.
Mayor Tyller Williamson then spoke about the different types of communities in Monterey.  He talked about the Regional Housing mandate that we must build 3,654 units over the next eight years, and that the City will have to pay large fines if it is not done.  The City owns land in Fort Ord on which approximately units could be built, and there is water.
The Mayor encouraged folks to go to HaveyoursayMonterey.org to be involved in the management of our City.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned.
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